AMENDED
Regular Town Council Meeting

July 28, 2015

 _________________________________________________
        REGULAR TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
MINUTES
     TUESDAY, JULY 28, 2015 

6:45 P.M.
Call to Order and Roll Call:  Mayor Bernice (Bonnie) Fischer called to order the Regular Town Council Meeting at 6:55 p.m.  Present were Mayor Fischer in Chair, Vice-Mayor Joseph M. Flagello, and Council Member Stella Gaddy Jordan, Robert Gottlieb (via telephone), and Woodrow (Woody) Gorbach).   Also present were, Town Clerk/Assistant to Town Manager Yudy Alvarez, Town Attorney Bradley W. Biggs, Town Accountant Beatrice Galeano, Chief of Police Carl Webb, Lieutenant Robert A. Rizzotto, and Town residents.  
Pledge of Allegiance:   The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Erik Fischer, a resident at The Imperial House (4500).
Approval of Agenda:  
A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Council Member Jordan to approve the Agenda.  
Vice-Mayor Flagello reported a change to the Agenda.

A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Council Member Jordan with the addition of Mr. Kurt Bressner, Senior Advisor, Florida City and County Management Association/International City/County Management Association (ICMA) to the Agenda, and for him to be the first (1st) speaker under Correspondence and Communication.  Upon vote motion passed 5-0.    
Approval of Minutes:
· Special Town Council Meeting – June 18, 2015 
A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Council Member Gottlieb to approve the June 18, 2015 Special Town Council Meeting Minutes.  Upon vote motion passed 5-0.
· Regular Town Council Meeting – June  23, 2015

A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Council Member Gottlieb to approve the June 23, 2015 Regular Town Council Meeting Minutes.  Upon vote motion passed 5-0.
Correspondence and Communication:

Mr. Kurt Bressner made a presentation on how he was going to assist the Town of South Palm Beach with regard to their Town Manager search.  He discussed the modifications he made with some of the documents given to him regarding the Town’s recent search for the Town Manager position.  Mr. Bressner detailed the timeframe it would take to make a final decision for a Town Manager.
Mayor Fischer inquired regarding the Town of Hillsboro Beach’s final selection of a Town Manager.

Mr. Bressner responded that it was one of the Town of South Palm Beach’s current applicants.

A discussion ensued regarding how he cannot personally recruit any candidates.  

Mr. Bressner reported that both Town of Hillsboro Beach and Town of South Palm Beach had terrific current candidates, and that the Town Council had to move quickly to make their decision.  He suggested that August 31, 2015 should be the deadline for applications.
A discussion ensued regarding the blended search.  
Council Member Gottlieb inquired regarding the residency of a candidate.

Mr. Bressner responded that item should be negotiated with the candidate.
Mayor Fischer inquired regarding quantifying the education required for the Town Manager’s position.
A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Council Member Gottlieb for the approval to revise, with minor changes, the job advertisement for Town Manager.  Upon vote motion passed 5-0.
A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Mayor Fischer for the approval of the Florida City and County Management Association (FCCMA)/International City/County Management Association (ICMA) to assist the Town of South Palm Beach with their search for a Town Manager.  Upon vote motion passed 5-0.
· Presentation by Senator Jeff Clemens providing update from the 2015 Legislative Session

Mayor Fischer introduced Senator Jeff Clemens, and thanked him for his participation in the Town’s Memorial Day Celebration.
Senator Clemens presented and updated the 2015 Legislative Session.  He listed the bills he was instrumental in passing, and how he worked with his partners on the other side.

Mayor Fischer asked for Senator Clemens’ support for the beaches.  She reported that there will be $4,500,000 appropriated for the beaches, and how the Town of South Palm Beach must begin that project.  
Senator Clemens discussed and detailed the beaches’ ranking system, and stated he would fight for the Town of South of Palm Beach’s beach issues.
Mayor Fischer thanked Senator Clemens, and stated she appreciated all his efforts.
Vice-Mayor Flagello commended Senator Clemens’ staff for their efficiency and assistance.
Betty Sue Shapiro, Palmsea (3520) also recognized Senator Clemens’ great staff.
Senator Clemens discussed re-districting which comes around every ten (10) years.
Council Member Gorbach invited Senator Clemens to participate again in next year’s Memorial Day Celebration, which he agreed to.

· Presentation by Mr. George Turenne, from American Lighting Maintenance regarding the electrical upgrades to the existing street lights and Police Parking Garage

Mr. Turenne discussed in detail his past experience with the Town of South Palm Beach.  He described the problems with the street lighting and poles on A1A.  Mr. Turenne distributed photographs of the deteriorated items.  Mr. Turenne presented and described the new LED lights that he recommends for the Town.  He addressed questions from Council Members and residents.  
A discussion ensued regarding the Town’s lighting issues, shared costs and discounts.
· Presentation by Representative Bill Hager From District 89 providing updates from the 2015 Legislative Session

Mayor Fischer introduced Representative Bill Hager.
Representative Hager gave a detailed update on the 2015 Legislative Session with regard to the budget and tax savings.  He emphasized how the State of Florida ranks number two (2) with regard to employment opportunities.  Representative Hager further discussed the Town’s beach issues.  He commits to go full force with the beaches to the Town of South Palm Beach.  Representative Hager addressed questions from Town Council Members and residents.     
A discussion ensued regarding the beaches.

Public Comments:
Ms. Shapiro discussed Medicaid and Medicare monies.
Michael Hoffman, Mayfair (3590) discussed taxes and their affect with the restoration of the beaches.
Mayor Fischer thanked Representative Hager for his presentation this evening in Town Hall.
Ordinances:

Ordinance No. 281/First Reading:

· AN ORDINANCE OF THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF SOUTH PALM BEACH, FLORIDA, AMENDING CHAPTER 2 SOLID WASTE.  OF THE CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE TOWN OF SOUTH PALM BEACH AT SECTIONS 34-51.  TO PROVIDE FOR NEW REGULATIONS CONCERNING THE APPROVAL OF AGREEMENTS FOR SOLID WASTE FRANCHISES IN CONFORMANCE WITH STATE LAW AND PROVIDING THAT SEC. 34-52 BE RESERVED FOR LEGISLATION

Town Attorney Biggs read and described the Title of Ordinance 281.

A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Mayor Fisher to approve the re-adoption of Ordinance No. 281/First Reading.  Upon vote motion passed 5-0.
Resolutions - None
A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Council Member Gottlieb to re-organize the Agenda to have Town Accountant Beatrice Galeano speak at this time regarding the FY 2015/2016 Budget. Upon vote motion passed 5-0.
Town Accountant Galeano reported that at the Town Council Members’ Budget Workshop held on Thursday, July 23, 2015, it was determined the millage rate should be 4.3174 which remains the same.  She continued that it is 6.06% of the rollback rate.
A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Mayor Fischer to adopt the tentative millage rate of 4.3174.   Upon vote motion passed 5-0.

Mayor Fischer announced that on Thursday, September 10, 2015, at 5:01 p.m. in the Town Council Chambers there will be the First Public Hearing/Tentative Proposed Millage Rate and Tentative Budget, and on Tuesday, September 22, 2015 at 6:15 p.m., the Second Public Hearing for adoption of the Final Millage Rate and Final Budget, with the Regular Town Council Meeting following at 6:45 p.m. 
A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Council Member Gorbach to approve the First Public Hearing/Tentative Proposed Millage Rate and Tentative Budget, and on Tuesday, September 22, 2015, at 6:15 p.m., the Second Public Hearing for adoption of the Final Millage Rate and Final Budget, with the Regular Town Council Meeting at 6:45 p.m. Upon vote motion passed 5-0.
· Consideration for two (2) new appointments for CAAB and one (1) for Planning Board
                                                              Mr. Kevin J. Kenny (CAAB & Planning Board – Alternate)




              Mrs. Hilary Musson – (CAAB)

A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Council Member Jordan to approve the appointments of Mr. Kevin J. Kenny to CAAB and the Planning Board, and Mrs. Hilary Musson to CAAB.  Upon vote motion passed 5-0.

· Consideration of the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Annual Services for Fiscal Year 2015-2016 Project No. 6110/02 between the Northern Palm Beach County Improvement District and the Town of South Palm Beach for the amount of $5,000

Vice-Mayor Flagello discussed the fee of $5,000 issues, and the importance of addressing this situation.

Town Attorney Biggs discussed his contact with Ms. Lisa A. Tropepe, Vice-President of Engenuity Group Inc.
A discussion ensued amongst the Council Members regarding a lower cost of the service.

A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Council Member Gorbach to have Mayor Fischer try to negotiate a better rate than up to $5,000.  
A discussion continued regarding the verbiage of the motion.

Upon vote motion passed 5-0.
Town Attorney Biggs explained in detail the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES).
· Consideration of NodeO IT Professionals to be our new information technology for the Town of South Palm Beach

Town Attorney Biggs explained the NodeO IT Professionals Service Contract.
A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Council Member Gorbach to approve the contract with NodeO IT Professionals with the discussed changes by Attorney Biggs. 
Town Clerk Alvarez reported the other changes that NodeO IT Professionals could do within Town Hall, with regard to replacing older technical and audio equipment.  
A discussion ensued amongst the Council Members with their suggestions of other items that should be replaced also at this time.

Upon vote motion passed 5-0.

Financials:

· Un-audited Financial Statements for period ending June 2015

A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Council Member Jordan to approve the Un-audited Financial Statement for period ending June 2015.  Upon vote motion passed 5-0.
Reports of Town Officials:
· Police Department

· Activity Report for June 2015

Chief Webb reported that his report was on file.  
Lt. Rizzotto discussed and updated the Silver Alert incident that happened in Town the previous week.  He reported on all the assistance the South Palm Beach Police Department had, and how the situation was rectified.  
Ms. Shapiro commended the Police Department for their terrific efforts with regard to the family involved.
Chief Webb acknowledged Officer Vultaggio’s quick response to the cause, and stated that he was very proud of her actions. 
· Town Attorney

Town Attorney Biggs stated he had no further report.
· Building Official

· Report on building permits issued through June 2015

Report is on file.
Board and Committee Reports:
Ms. Shapiro, Chairperson, 60th Anniversary Celebration requested a check for $250.00 as a deposit to hold the date of Tuesday, February 2, 2016, for the 60th Anniversary Celebration at Benvenuto’s Restaurant, in Boynton Beach, Florida.  She detailed the amenities that would be provided for all guests in attendance at a cost of $59.00 per person.  Ms. Shapiro also asked for the Town’s tax exempt form to be used for the event to lower the cost to attendees.
Vice-Mayor Flagello inquired regarding the $250.00 check, with regard to the Town’s insurance and Town’s liability.  
Ms. Shapiro discussed how there were other Town events that serve wine.
Town Attorney Biggs explained why the Town could not sponsor the event.
Vice-Mayor Flagello continued how it would not be prudent to subsidize the event.  He suggested approaching area businesses for donations.
A detailed discussion ensued regarding serving wine at a Town’s event, and wine being served at the yearly Art Shows held in Town Hall.
Kelly Caldwell, CAAB Co-Chairperson also requested some financial assistance from Town Council for this event to help promote the Town, at this special time.
Town Attorney Biggs described the liabilities the Town of South Palm Beach would endure if anything ever occurred amongst the residents attending.
Ellen Salth, Lecture and Music Chairperson discussed how CAAB is a major intricate part of the Town of South Palm Beach, and questioned why the Town cannot support this event.
Town Attorney Biggs repeated the legal issues with liquor being served at a Town event.
Vice-Mayor Flagello stated that the 60th Anniversary Celebration is not a non-issue, but rather planning another kind of event without wine or liquor being served.
Council Member Gorbach reported that in the near future, he will be also be approaching Town Council for a check in the amount of $1,000.00 to hold an Antique Car Show, to be held on Sunday, February 28, 2016, at the Plaza del Mar, Manalapan.  He also discussed how he has arranged for an Event Planner, at another cost, with other activities.  
Anita List, CAAB Wellness Chairperson discussed how ads could be sold and the monies put towards an event.

A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Council Member Gottlieb to send a check for $250.00 to Benvenuto’s Restaurant to be used only as a deposit to hold the date of Tuesday, February 2, 2016, for the Town’s 60th Anniversary Celebration, with the understanding that it has to be reimbursed back to the Town of South Palm Beach.  Upon vote motion passed 5-0.

Mayor’s Report:
Mayor Fischer gave an updated report on the coastal permit application for the groins, and the Department of Environmental Protection.  She discussed the continuing delay of the beach issues.  Mayor Fischer reported that the $4,500,000 would be only used for half the project, and that the Town of South Palm Beach would be responsible for 20%, and Palm Beach County 30%.    
Another discussion ensued regarding further costs to the project.
Reports from Members of Council:

Vice-Mayor Flagello stated he had no further report.

Council Member Gorbach stated he had no further report.

Council Member Jordan inquired about the 3500 access. 
A discussion amongst Council Members continued regarding an emergency access at 3500, and how a letter should be sent out to 3500 in the very near future.

Council Member Gottlieb stated he had no further report.
Mayor Fischer reported on the forty-five (45) turtle nests and approximately eighty-eight (88) hatched turtles.  She also stated that Manalapan Mary will be present near the Palmsea Condominium area that evening, if anyone wished to attend to see the turtles.  Mayor Fischer commented that she received a wooden turtle for Town Hall, from the late Former Mayor Maurice J. Jacobson’s daughter, Lynn, which resembles the large turtle in front of Town Hall.   She stated that she will display it in Town Hall. 
Public Comments:
There were no further public comments.
Adjournment:

A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Mayor Fischer to adjourn the meeting.   Upon vote motion passed 5-0.
Mayor Fischer adjourned the meeting at 9:40 p.m.
____________________________

                  _______________________ __  
Yudy Alvarez, CMC                                                       Bernice (Bonnie) Fischer

Town Clerk​​​​​​​​                                                                     Mayor
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